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Meeting Minutes - Thursday, June 21, 2018
10:30-11300 am - The Perley School Conference Room
In attendance: Selectman Doug Dawes, Superintendent Carol Jacobs, Police Chief Don Cudmore, Dir. Of Curriculums, Collin MacDonald, School Committee Member, Pam Lundquist. 
Meeting called to order at 10:30 A.M.

CORRESPONDENCE
· Approved Meeting Minutes for 5/17/2018
INFORMATION FOR THE COMMITTEE

Community Updates – We discussed the idea for a community youth center in Georgetown, and Carol told us about an initial meeting to further explore the possibilities, which is scheduled for Monday, June 24th at 6:30pm at the Perley. The meeting will bring together several interested parties, including Georgetown Park & Rec, the PTA, the GEF, the Library, the Schools, GeorgetownCARES, the Selectmen, and more. The Fall 2017 A&B Survey Results showed that only 30% of our youth feel valued by the community, and Georgetown students at the Data Summit heard about other communities having Youth Centers, which they thought would benefit our town. A potential idea for discussion is to use space in the Perley, and possibly build an outdoor basketball court.
Doug spoke about possible future funding for substance abuse prevention from companies interested in conducting marijuana industry business in Georgetown. We felt this committee is important to continue in order to understand from a grassroots perspective how possible new money could have the most positive impact on the community from a substance abuse prevention perspective. Doug said that there will be a community forum/meeting held by Healthy Pharms on July 11th, 5-7pm, at the VFW open to all. 
NEW BUSINESS: 
We discussed the potential new Health & Wellness curriculum for students K-12, Too Good for Drugs, as presented by Collin MacDonald. This curriculum has specific material for each grade, making it very age-appropriate, with course material for each that is consistent but not repetitive or redundant. Too Good puts social and emotional learning to work through fun and interactive lessons, building the self-confidence young people need to make healthy choices and achieve success.  http://www.toogoodprograms.org 

http://www.toogoodprograms.org/catalog/view/theme/mendez/files/Too%20Good%20Info%20Sheet.pdf
Chief Cudmore made a motion to approve expenditure of up to $15,000 to purchase the Too Good for Drugs Curriculum for grades K-12, pending approval by the School Committee of the curriculum. Pam seconded, Committee voted unanimously to approve. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

Action Plan Discussion 2018-2019 will continue into September. Chief Cudmore mentioned that there are very few local resources available for family survivors of suicide victims. Speaker events could include “Hidden in Plain Sight,” Diane Knight re vaping & tobacco, and perhaps a theatrical presentation re the Opioid crisis (more people are now dying of opioid overdoses than of breast cancer) by COAAST https://www.coaast.org/ - Creating Outreach About Addiction Support Together.  Funding of a Vaping Diversion Program was mentioned. Building Action Plans based on the results of our 2017 Attitudes & Behavior Survey will also be a top priority. 
NEXT MEETINGS 

The Committee agreed to continue our monthly (open) meetings for the Steering Committee on the 3rd Thursday (approximately) of every month, between 10:30 & 11:30am at the Perley School. In addition, we will also hold (open) meetings at night every other month for the general membership, ie, the community, to inform & engage them and accommodate their schedules. A potential schedule will be as follows: 
Steering Committee Meetings, Thursdays, 10:30-11:30am – The Perley School
September 20th, 2018
October 18th, 2018
November 15th, 2018
December 13th, 2018
January 17th, 2019
February 14th, 2019
March 21st, 2019
April 18th, 2019
May 16th, 2019
June 20th, 2019
Community Meetings, Tuesdays, 6:30-8:30pm – GMHS, the Library or Perley
September 25th, 2018 
November 13th, 2018
January 15th, 2019
March 19th, 2019
May 14th, 2019
ADJOURNMENT    
Meeting Adjourned at 11:35 am.

Respectfully Submitted, Pam Lundquist

Mission Statement

The GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee (GCCC) is a community health and safety initiative seeking to encourage Georgetown citizens of all ages to make safe, healthy and responsible decisions about substance-use. Our mission is to promote substance abuse prevention strategies, education and resources aimed at making Georgetown the healthiest community it can be. 
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